
 

Our File: EA1516-01 
Nov 24, 2015 

 
 
 
Willard Hagen 
Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board 
7th Floor, 4922 48th St, PO Box 2130, YK, NT 
X1A 2P6 
(604) 620-6188 
 
Dear Mr. Hagen, 
 
Re: Howards Pass Access Road Upgrade Project EA, conformity with Sahtu Land Use Plan 
 
On Nov 13, 2015 the GNWT wrote to the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board, along with other 
parties, identifying the need for a conformity determination against the Sahtu Land Use Plan for the 
Howard’s Pass Access Road Upgrade Project.  The GNWT’s letter is attached for your information. 
 
The project was referred to the Review Board on July 10, 2015 before such a determination was made.  
According to the Sahtu Land Use Plan a conformity determination of the proposed land use activity 
should have been conducted.  The Review Board does not have the authority to conduct such a 
determination or to directly ask the Sahtu Land Use Planning Board to conduct a determination.   
 
The Howard’s Pass Access Road Upgrade Project is undergoing an environmental assessment and a 
conformity determination would assist the Review Board in conducting a timely assessment.  The 
Review Board respectfully requests that that the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board complete a 
conformity review of the project, or refer the development to the Sahtu land Use Planning Board for a 
conformity review, and submit the results to the Review Board.  
 
If you have any questions please contact Simon Toogood at stoogood@reviewboard.ca or 867-766-
7753.     
 
 
Regards, 

 
Simon Toogood 
Environmental Assessment Officer 
 
 
Attachment:  Hall, Terry.   Letter to Hagen, Willard et al., 13 Nov, 2015. 
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